
U. S. Department of Justice 

Office of the Associate Attorney General 

Senior Counsel for Alternative Dispute Resolution 

Washington, D.C. 20530 

April 27, 2007 

Honorable Robert J. Portman 
Director, Office of Management and Budget 
Dwight D. Eisenhower Executive Office Building 
Room 252 
1650 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20503 

Dear Mr. Portman: 

There is enclosed a Report entitled "Report for the President on the Use and Results of 
Alternative Dispute Resolution in the Executive Branch of the Federal Government" and a letter 
dated April 27, 2007, from the Attorney General transmitting the Report to the President. 

This Report is submitted pursuant to the President's Memorandum for Heads of 
Executive Departments and Agencies dated May 1, 1998. In that Memorandum, the President 
requests that he be advised periodically on the work of the Interagency Alternative Dispute 
Resolution Working Group to facilitate and encourage the use of alternative means of dispute 
resolution by federal agencies. The President's Memorandum asks that reports be submitted 
through the Office of Management and Budget. This letter will serve to request that the Office of 
Management and Budget forward the Report to the President. 

If any additional information is needed, could you please have your staff contact us. 

Thank you very much. 

Sincerely, 

Linda A. Cinciotta 
Director, Office of Dispute Resolution 
U.S. Department of Justice, Room 5736 
Washington, D.C. 20530-0001 
Telephone: 202-616-9471 


